Perch Base Minutes May 14, 2016

The monthly meeting of Perch Base was held during the annual picnic at the White Tank Mountain
Regional Park, May 14, 2016. There were approximately 100 people attending the picnic, which
included members of Gudgeon, White Mountain & Tautog bases. The food was catered by Frank’s
Kitchen this year.

A moment of silence followed by the Tolling of the Boats lost in May.

Chuck Emmett and Jim Denzien inducted Jim A. Nelson, Ed Schafer 111, Jim Mann and Fred Fuller into
the USSVI Holland Club.

District Commander Jim Denzien announced that he was running for Western Regional Director and
would appreciate our votes.

Davy Jones introduced Christopher O’Rourke, a recent graduate of ASU, who won the Naval
Submarine League Award.

Richard Kunze announced that he needed a headcount for the Flagstaff Parade, to determine if the
trailer would be needed.

Duane Hughes from White Mountain Base, was chosen to draw the 50/50 ticket since he represented
the base located the farthest from the picnic. The 50/50 was won by a guest from the Edwards family,
which came to $197.00.

The ASSM Raffle was won by Dan Marks.

There was a battle for the Traveling Dolphins between Gudgeon Base and Tautog Base. Each base had
a member tell a Sea Story, and by audience applause, Tautog Base from Casa Grande, captured the
dolphins.

As there was no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM.

Marcia L Unser
Perch Base Secretary



